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Help Direct the Alliance's Public Policy Work

We want your input on our public policy work, because our bottom line is how we can best help you meet your conservation goals.  

In 2012, our Board adopted the following specific priorities:  
· Creating increased tax incentives for land conservation in both the federal income and estate tax:
· Working to improve IRS administration of the rules governing conservation donations;

· Working to maximize funding for the purchase of conservation easements in the Farm Bill, and to increase land trusts’ access to these and other major federal conservation programs.

· Expanding the Alliance’s work to increase effective advocacy by its member land trusts.

None of these are one-year projects, so we are moving away from annual prioritization to take a broader look at our policy objectives. There’s lots of background below, but you can help us most by taking our online survey. It’s a lot simpler than in the past. We are particularly interested in comments that help us understand how we can more effectively engage your land trust and its members as effective advocates for land conservation.   
You can also share your opinion in person at Rally 2012 – join us for Workshop D-18 "Public Policy 2012 Update and 2013 Forum" on Tuesday, October 2, 10:30 am - 12:00 noon in Room 251A.  
Below are brief write ups of our current priorities and other issues the Alliance has identified as important to our community. As important as it is to work on specific issues, our larger goal is to get more land trusts to advocate effectively for their missions, so that we are ready for whatever public policy challenges the land trust community will face.
1. Defend federal tax benefits for land trusts and their donors 
The enhanced easement incentive first enacted in 2006 expired on January 1st of this year.  That enhanced incentive made easement donations feasible to many modest-income landowners who, without it, simply would not benefit financially from a donation. 

We are still working to renew this incentive for 2012 and 2013. And we continue to explore enhanced conservation incentives in the estate tax. But the long-term status of these incentives will be debated as part of a major overhaul of the tax code, beginning in December and continuing over several years. The context of that overhaul includes huge deficits, the expiration of big tax cuts, political resistance to allowing tax rates to increase, and concern for the economic impact of those tax hikes and spending cuts.
In this context, it is not merely the enhanced incentive for easement donations that is at risk – several deficit reduction commissions and President Obama have proposed severe limitations on all charitable deductions. We’ve seen strong rhetoric from both parties for eliminating targeted tax breaks to help cover the cost of lowering tax rates generally.
2.  Improve IRS administration of the rules governing conservation donations
Audits of well-intentioned easement donations are far more common, and hostile, than they used to be.  Many of these audits are ending up in Tax Court, and how these cases are resolved will change the rules we live by. The policy staff of the Alliance is working closely with our Conservation Defense Program to counsel donors about how to deal with the audit process, to correct policy errors made in audits, and to keep land trusts well informed about what the law is and how landowners can best avoid an audit. At the same time, we are exploring with the IRS, the Treasury Department, and the Congress, policy changes and potential ways to create alternatives to the traditional audit process.   
3.  Maximize funding for the purchase of conservation easements in the Farm Bill and other major federal conservation programs.
The Alliance has successfully lobbied for substantial funding for farm and rangeland easements in the 2012 Farm Bills passed by the Senate and the House Agriculture Committee -- as much as $1.58 billion over ten years.  But a final resolution remains elusive, and further delays could greatly imperil these gains. 
Growing fiscal pressures on the federal government are also imperiling funding for natural resource programs like the Land and Water Conservation Fund, Forest Legacy Program, and North American Wetlands Conservation Act. The Alliance has been connecting our members to broad coalition efforts to support those programs and rebuild what had long been strong bipartisan support for natural resource programs.
4.  Increase effective advocacy by land trusts

We believe that investing the resources needed to continue to develop local land trust advocacy for conservation is absolutely essential to continuing a legacy of public policy successes for the land trust movement in a very challenging environment. In 2013, we hope to increase our online and in-person advocacy training for land trusts, including a repeat of last year’s successful Land Trust Lobby Day in Washington, DC.  With so much at stake, we’re working to ensure that every Member of Congress hears about the importance of land conservation from land trust leaders in their district.

5. Help land trusts enact state funding & tax incentives for land conservation
State and local governments have provided billions of dollars for land conservation, often through voter referenda. The enactment of transferable state income tax credits for conservation has also greatly accelerated conservation donations in a growing number of states.

The Trust for Public Land and The Nature Conservancy have long-established, highly successful programs to support campaigns for state and local funding. There is potential for the Alliance to use its own media, training and grant programs to encourage land trusts to play an even larger part in these efforts.
6.  Help Land Trusts Respond To Attacks on Conservation Easements and Land Trusts
Over the past year, several states have considered legislation to ban permanent conservation easements, and several others have considered legislation to tax land trust properties.  We’re working to address the growing number of small organizations and individuals using the Web, email, blogs, and media coverage to attack conservation easements and persuade landowners and policy makers that they are dangerous.
7.  Your idea for what the Alliance's policy program should be doing
You may have a very different take on how the Alliance's policy program can best help land trusts achieve their goals. If so, let us know! 
Provide feedback online at www.surveymonkey.com/s/AlliancePriorities OR download the survey at www.lta.org/policy/documents/feedback and email it to policy@lta.org with your comments and suggestions for engaging your supporters. Thank you so much for your time!

